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Oregon RV and PMRV Legislation – HB 2333 
As of January 1, 2020, recreational vehicles (RV) must have a certification that the vehicle was built to the NFPA 1192 
standard for RVs.  Park model recreational vehicles (PMRV) can be titled by DMV but must have a certification that the 
trailer was built to the ANSI A119.5 standard.  The certification can be provided on the original Manufacturer’s 
Certificate of Origin (MCO) or as a separate letter that identifies the vehicle and verifies it was manufactured to the 
appropriate standard.  Information for RV and PMRV manufacturers is provided below. 

RV Manufacturers (camper, travel trailer, motor home): 

For title applications submitted January 1, 2020 or after, to be considered an RV it must be: 

• Manufactured to the NFPA 1192 standard; 
• 8.5 feet wide or less; 
• Designed for use as temporary living quarters; 
• Designed to be easily transported and set up on a daily basis; and 
• Designed to be mounted on or towed by another vehicle, or has its own motive power. 

For a brand new RV, proof that vehicle complies with the NFPA 1192 standard can be a certification on the MCO or the 
manufacturer can provide a letter verifying the RV complies with the standard.  If providing a letter, it must include the 
vehicle identifier (VIN or serial number), and be on company letterhead or include the manufacturer name and 
signature.  

NOTE: DMV will NOT inspect certification labels on RVs. 

If an RV was not manufactured to the NFPA 1192 standard or does not meet other requirements to be considered an RV, 
it cannot be titled and registered by Oregon DMV as an RV. 

PMRV Manufacturers: 

Oregon DMV will NOT ACCEPT applications for PMRVs until January 1, 2020.   

To be considered a PMRV it must: 

• Be manufactured to the ANSI A119.5 standard; 
• Be over 8.5 feet wide; 
• Be designed for use as temporary living quarters; 
• Be built on a single chassis mounted on wheels; and 
• Have a gross trailer area of 400 square feet or less. 

For a brand new PMRV, proof that vehicle complies with the ANSI A119.5 standard can be a certification on the MCO or 
the manufacturer can provide a letter verifying the PMRV complies with the standard.  If providing a letter, it must 
include the vehicle identifier (VIN or serial number), and be on company letterhead or include the manufacturer name 
and signature. 

NOTE: DMV will NOT inspect certification labels on PMRVs. 

If a PMRV was not manufactured to the ANSI A119.5 standard or does not meet other requirements to be considered a 
PMRV, it cannot be titled by Oregon DMV.   
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